
Bob Lesher 
NEWSLETTER 

OCTOBER 2024 

Hello everyone, I hope you are doing well. Thank you for your participation with this ministry though your 
giving and prayer! It is really appreciated! 

This Month I want to share what I have been doing in 
the Church. There are a couple of new things I have 
been doing.
 First, The church needed a bass player. The pastor and 
the worship leader wanted to offer instrumental classes 
to the congregation. So, I thought I could learn the bass 
fairly quickly having learned the guitar years ago. I 
started learning with Daniel, the worship leader. To my 
surprise it went really well and faster than expected. I 
have played on and off with the band recently. I really 
enjoy playing and hope to continue.
 Daniel is a very talented musician. He is a big, sweet 
teddy bear that loves to laugh and have fun. He has a 
great heart for worship. So, with great patience he is 
teaching me and two other students keyboard and
guitar. He is a busy young man.o texto

The second thing I have done is preach! 
 This is the short story. Pastor Léo express this idea of 
me preaching over a year ago. To be honest this is 
something I have thought about for years. But never 
took it serious. As time went by I thought I should con�sider 
what God might be saying. I prayed and prepared 
my self. There we’re confirmation along the way. The 
first time I preached it was a short sermon.
I didn’t want to over do it the first time speaking in a 
foreign language! So, I thought went well. I hope to do 
again.

Lastly, here I am participating with “Love in Action”. 
This is something I like to do. It is an outreach of the
The Church. We have a good group that helps. We have 
recently added another time to go to a near by park to 
minister to people. The emphasis is to go “deeper” with 
people by offering a word from the bible, praying with 
them and listing to their stories. It’s been a growing 
experience for me to just step into it and not worry how 
I sound ! That is a challenge. 
 Ok my friends and family, that is an update. Thank you
so much for taking the time to read the letter. Please 
pray for us. Pray for God’s Power, Love and Joy to be 
expressed through us!
 Bob Lesher




